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Saint John the Baptist Province 

These past few weeks I 

have helped lead our All -

Province Assembly (May 

20-24), celebrated the 

50th reunion of my high 

school graduation class (June 7 -8),  

observed the 41st anniversary of my 

ordination to the priesthood (June 10) 

and helped the three new Postulants 

prepare for their meeting with the 

Admissions Board (June 15). A good 

variety of activities each filled with 

moments of reflection leading to a 

deep sense of gratitude.  

The All -Province Assembly was a 

great deal of work, but a satisfying 

experience knowing that I was offer-

ing the brotherhood what we on the 

planning committee had hoped would 

be a good experience of fraternity. 

(See page three and the back page for more 

on the Assembly.) 

Because of the Assembly, I had not 

given a great deal of thought to the 

class reunion. I knew that I was sched-

uled to celebrate the Eucharist for my 

classmates, but other then that I had 

not planned very much. The actual 

celebration, however, was WONDER-

FUL. Old friendships renewed, stories 

told, blessings and heartaches 

shared. Much to my surprise and sor-

row, since I had not kept up with the 

deaths among the class, I suddenly 

realized a few of my classmates who I 

had hoped to see were gone. We re-

membered them in a special way at 

the Commemoration of the Dead at 

Mass. We also mused, without becom-

ing morbid, about how many of us 

would be around for our 60th.  

Then on June 10th I celebrated my 

ordination anniversary and I was 

flooded with the memories of 41 years 

of ministry. So many places and so 

many people ñall of whom have  

 (cont. on page 2) 

 
Note from Fr. Don  Three Approved for Postulancy  

On Saturday, June 15, 2013, the Admissions Board approved Jeremiah Sauber, 

Zachary Siler, and Nickolas Thorvaldsen for the Postulancy Class of 2013. These 

men will begin their initial formation as Postulants for the Franciscans of Saint 

John the Baptist Province on August 30, 2013 at St. Anthony Friary in Cincinnati, 

OH. During the year they will live with the Friar community and begin the adjust-

ment from Lay Life to Religious Life by learning to live and pray in community and 

to begin to take on the identity of a Franciscan. They will also take part in various 

provincial celebrations and activities so as to begin becoming a part of the larger 

province. Postulancy is the first step of a period of discernment which will take a 

minimum of five years. 

Jeremiah Sauber (37) was born in Scottsboro, AL but spent most 

of his life in Georgia. He attended Hart County High School in 

Hartwell, GA and graduated in May 1994. In May 2000 he  

earned a BS degree in Nuclear Engineering from the Georgia In-

stitute of Technology. He then earned a Masters Degree in Theol-

ogy from Columbia Theological Seminary and worked on another 

in Theology and Ministry at the Franciscan University of Steuben-

ville, OH. Since then he has worked in Radiation Safety at Georgia 

Institute of Technology, Ohio State University, and the University of Idaho.  

Zachary Siler (23) was born in Saginaw, MI and reared in Elk Rap-

ids, MI where he attended Elk Rapids High School. Upon graduation 

in 2008, Zachary matriculated to Baldwin-Wallace Conservatory of 

Music in Berea, OH. While studying music he became the Director 

of Music for the First United Methodist Church in Akron, OH. Pres-

ently he is living and working at Su Casa Catholic Worker House in 

the Back-of-the-yard area of Chicago. IL.  

Nickolas Thorvaldsen (23) was born in Milwaukee, WI but reared in 

Loveland, OH where he attended Loveland High School graduating in 

May 2008. That fall he entered the University of Cincinnati as a stu-

dent of Civil and Environmental Engineering. Having completed his 

class work as well as work-studies (both locally and in Germany) 

Nick graduated with a BS degree in May 2013.  He has been very 

active in the Right-to-Life movement and Campus Ministry while in 

college. He presently lives in Cincinnati, OH. 

Jeremiah, Zachary, and Nickolas will join our other men in various stages of initial 

and priestly formation. See the inside pages for information concerning them and 

their summer assignments. 



Brother Richard Goodin to be  

 Ordained to the Diaconate  

Come and See  Dates  
The dates for 2013 are: 

 September 27-29, 2013 

November 8-10, 2013 

(Spring dates to be announced) 

Making a Come and See weekend is a requirement for admission to our community. They are òby invitationó and one gets invited by fulfilling a couple 

of preliminary steps. First, one must return a completed Personal Inventory either online or through the mail. Second, the Vocation Director needs to 

visit the prospective in a face-to-face interview. 

Please contact the Vocation Office for further details. 

 (513-542-1082 or 800-827-1082) 

Note from Fr. Don cont . 

blessed me in some way by coming into my life; Friars and Laity alike.  

Then on June 15th I had to joy of participating in the happiness of the three men who will join us in August.  

GOD HAS BEEN GOOD summarizes my musings. Thanks for the friends, the good and bad times, the work and the play. It has all 

made me who I am today and will be tomorrow. THANKS BE TO GOD!  

Brother Richard Goodin, O.F.M. will be ordained as a Transitional Deacon at 10:30 a.m. on Saturday, August 17, 2013 at 

St. Clement Church in Cincinnati, OH. His long-time family friend and former pastor, now Bishop Charles C. Thompson, 

Bishop of Evansville, IN, will administer the Sacrament. All are welcome to join the Friars, friends, and family of Bro. Richard 

for this celebration. 

Brother Richard joined the Franciscans in 2006 and made his Solemn Profession in 2011. Since 2008 he has been pursu-

ing his studies in preparation for the Priesthood at the Catholic Theological Union in Chicago, IL. This summer he is doing a 

Clinical Pastoral Education program at St. Joseph Hospital in Lexington, KY. He will continue his studies at CTU and do his 

diaconal internship at St. Thomas Parish in Chicago, IL next academic year. 

Brother Clifford Hennings to Make Solemn Vows  
Brother Clifford Hennings, O.F.M. will make his Solemn Profession of Vows at 10:30 a.m. on August 31, 2013 at St. Clem-

ent Church in Cincinnati, OH. This marks Brother Cliffordõs completion of Initial Formation and his entry into full and perma-

nent membership in the Order of Friars Minor. All are welcome to attend and join into the celebration. 

In preparation for this event, Friar Clifford joined Fr. Don Miller, O.F.M. for a Capstone Course in Franciscan Sources in Cin-

cinnati, OH in May.  Later in the summer he will join other Franciscans preparing for Final Vows on a pilgrimage and retreat 

in Assisi, Italy. After his Profession, Brother Clifford will return to Chicago to complete his studies for the Priesthood at the 

Catholic Theological Union. 

Brother Clifford joined the Franciscans in 2007 and made his First Profession of Vows in 2009. 

Brother William Estrellanes to Make First Profession of 

Vows  
Brother William Estrellanes, O.F.M. will complete his year of Novitiate and make his First Profession of Vows at St. Fran-

cis Friary in Burlington, WI on  August 2, 2013.  

Brother William joined the Franciscans in the fall of 2012 entering as a Postulant at Cincinnati, OH. Upon the completion 

of his one-year Postulancy, he proceeded to the Interprovincial Novitiate in Burlington, WI where he joined with Francis-

can Novices from all over the United States and Western Canada.  

After his profession, Brother William  will move to St. Joseph Friary (the Interprovincial House of Formation) in Chicago. IL 

where he will join our other men in Temporary Vows and begin his studies at the Catholic Theological Union.  



What are the younger Friars and Postulants doing this 

summer?  
Brother Roger Lopez, O.F.M., who made his Solemn Profession last summer, continues his studies for the priesthood at the 

Catholic Theological Union. This summer he is spending some time with the underwater hockey team of Roger Bacon High 

School in Cincinnati, OH as well as helping expand the living quarters at his friary in Chicago, IL to make room for Brother Clif-

ford who will be moving to Bl. Giles Friary after his profession. 

Brother Michael Charron, O.F.M. is beginning his Fourth Year of Temporary Vows, and is off to Cincinnati, 

OH where he will work with the Campus Ministry team at the University of Cincinnati for a year. Brother Mi-

chael is on his S.T.I.P (Supervised Time  In the Province) year. 

Brother Colin King, O.F.M., beginning his Third Year of Temporary Profession and also on his S.T.I.P. year, 

will be joining the Friars in our missions in Jamaica. Four Friars from St. John the Baptist Province and one from St. John the 

Baptist  Custody in Pakistan serve at two missions in the Diocese of Montego Bay.  

Brother Adam Calder, O.F.M., who is also beginning his Third Year of Temporary Profession and on his 

S.T.I.P. year, will be experiencing the heat and humidity of Galveston, TX where he will be working in St. 

Patrick Parish. Due to the damage suffered during recent hurricanes, the entire island of Galveston is now one parish with 

several churches. Brother Adam joins our three Friars serving there. 

Brother Eric Seguin, O.F.M. is beginning his Second Year of Temporary Profession and is spending his summer at Saint 

Francis Retreat House in Easton, PA. At the end of the summer, Brother Eric will return to Chicago to 

continue his studies living at the Interprovincial House of Formation.  

Brother Adam Farkas, O.F.M., also beginning his Second Year of Temporary Professions, will be joining 

our two men in Hazard, KY at Mother of Good Counsel Friary and Parish for the summer. Like Brother 

Eric, Brother Adam will be returning to the Interprovincial House of Formation in Chicago in the fall to continue his studies. 

Our present Postulants Ramón Castellon  (left) and Zach Bischler (right) will join their classmates from the 

other six American provinces and that of Western Canada at Saint Bonaventure University beginning June 18. 

There the group that will make up the Novitiate Class beginning in August 2013 will make a week-long retreat 

and then take some summer classes. After their studies, Ramón and Zach will take a vacation at home with 

their families before beginning their Novitiate Year on August 15th. 

All -Province Assembly  
Every three years Saint John the Baptist Province holds a fraternal gathering of the Friars. Last month around 80% of the provincial membership was able to attend and 

participated in a five day get-together at the University of Dayton. The planning committee and our men in formation gathered late Sunday afternoon so that they would 

be ready to start the set-up first thing Monday morning after Mass and breakfast at Dennyõs. The bulk of the group arrived Monday afternoon for a start-time of 4:00 

p.m. 

The feature of the opening prayer and service was an address by our Provincial Minister, Fr. Jeffrey Scheeler, O.F.M. Fr. Jeff gave an impressive summary of how he 

sees things in the province now and offered a challenge for the future. Greater collaboration among the Franciscan provinces is the reality of the future for all Friars. 

Tuesday was the òworkó day. Frs. Mark Soehner, O.F.M. and Don Miller, O.F.M. conducted a workshop which the National Religious Vocation Conference had designed 

to help Religious take stock of where they are and how they presently appeal to young people thinking about the Religious Lifeñand how they want to appeal to them in 

the future. Tuesday evening was the ònight outó for supper. Often Friars who have not seen each other in a while or classmates gather for a meal at a local restaurant. 

On Wednesday and Thursday we looked at how we might want to live the Franciscan life in the future taking into account the present realities of both the Church and 

our society. The highlight of the days was an address by Fr. Dominic Monti, O.F.M., a Church historian and Franciscan scholar who is a member of the Holy Name of 

Jesus Province in New York.. 

All celebrated those with 25th, 40th, and 50th anniversaries of either Profession or Priesthood on Wednesday evening with a Mass and banquet.  

Friday morning was Mass, wrap-up and brunch before departure. 



Fr. Dan Anderson, O.F.M. 

Fr. Jeffrey Scheeler, O.F.M. 

Getting room assignments 

Pictures from the All -Province Assembly  

Fr. Don consults with Bro. Chris 

Meyer re: technology 

Fr. Bonaventure Bai, O.F.M. 

Fr. Warren Zeisler, O.F.M. 

One of our òSeniorsó 

Bro. Ed Demyanovich, O.F.M. 

Photographs by Fr. 

Frank Jasper, O.F.M.  

A quiet moment between brothers 

Listening intently 

Frs. Mark Soehner (left) and Page Polk (right) reconnect 

Bro. Richard Goodin, O.F.M. 


